

## City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

April 12, 2022

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on City Property at a Meeting held on Wednesday, March 23, 2022, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Rebeiro, requesting, that the Committee on City Property meet with representatives of the Zeiterion Theatre, Inc., and the City Administration to discuss the potential for a long-term lease, possibly up to 99 years, of the building at Purchase Street currently being used as the Zeiterion Theatre Performing Arts Center. (Ref'd 05/09/19)

On motion by Councillor Pereira and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Rebeiro, requesting, that the Committee on City Property meet with representatives of the Zeiterion Theatre, Inc. and the City Administration to discuss the potential for a long-term lease, possibly up to 99 years, of the building at Purchase Street currently being used as the Zeiterion Theatre Performing Arts Center. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 8, Nays 0, with Councillors Abreu, yes; Burgo, yes; Carney, yes; Dunn, yes; Giesta, yes; Lima, yes; Markey, yes; Pereira, yes; with Councillors Baptiste and Gomes not present for the vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON CITY PROPERTY

Councillor Maria E. Giesta, Chairperson

MEG: dmb



## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

## **CITY COUNCIL**

May 09, 2019

## WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the Committee on City Property meet with representatives of the Zeiterion Theatre, Inc. and the City Administration to discuss the potential for a long-term lease, possibly up to 99 years, of the building at Purchase Street currently being used as the Zeiterion Theatre Performing Arts Center.

Dana Rebeiro, Councillor Ward Four